DS&L FEBRUARY 13, 2012 MEETING MINUTES 
CALL TO ORDER:  6:31 PM

ATTENDEES:  Chris Bartle, Marty Billings, Sue Henley, Karen Hurley, Wayne Johnson, Bill Markley Martha Mustard, Linda Lawson, Deb Robak, 

ABSENT:  Chris Dohmen, Beatriz Silveria   NO GUESTS
MEETING MINUTES:  January 2012 Meeting Minutes were approved as presented.  January Action Items were reviewed.  Open items– data base access needed for Marty Billings to update leader list – Linda Lawson to request authorization of Bob Reimann, Chair DGC & Staff.    Open items – Chris Bartle to remove former DS&L members’ access to Google Groups & post Dog Policy on hikingdenver.net
Tom Creighton, Avalanche Program Director, was unable to attend February meeting; Linda will invite to March meeting.  (Accomplished)   In phone conversation with Linda it was determined a second AIARE Level 1 class will not be offered this quarter (Jan – March 2012).  Although there appears to be a market according to Tom, the time to recruit instructors and sufficient students to fill the class is limited.  It should also be noted that many of the field instructors used for AIARE are also volunteer instructors for Ski Mountaineering School which begins in March 2012.

Discussion:  DS&L members would like to have survey results for ATA & AIARE Level 1 when Tom attends March meeting.  It was also noted that Tom should be aware that RMOTHG funds 1 position for AIARE Level 1 each year.   It was noted that an application for EKHART RODER funding needs to be made by the end of May and results from the ATA and AIARE Level 1 course are needed to complete the application.  Linda has a copy of the application from 2011 and the scholarship criteria for AIARE Level 1 were contained in the DS&L November Minutes.  (Survey Results for ATA provided electronically to DS&L members subsequent to meeting)  (NOTE:  due to at least 3 members absent in March due to BMS training, Tom has been asked to attend the April DS&L meeting)
LEADER CERTIFICATION:  Marty Billings provided electronic summaries of background for the following applicants:  Grayson Garner, Pravin Tulachan, Josh Armstrong.  All were certified as trip leaders and were unanimously approved by vote of committee members.  It was noted Grayson is a member of Shining Mountain Group but obtained certification as certified Denver Group  trip leader with a DG membership # assigned by Membership Services..

Discussion ensued relating to the need for a certification check list to be provided by Marty in future months for those leaders applying for leader certification.

Linda discussed a member who has requested a waiver as a Trip Leader based upon his completion of a significant number of schools and his assistant instructor status in several schools.  Discussion ensued with the result being that Linda will inform the member the consensus of the committee  is 1) he should enroll in Trip Leader School 2) only one LIT trip will be required.  (Linda sent e-mail to individual noting requirements; no response received from him as of 2/22/12)

MEMBERSHIP SERVICES DIFFICULTIES WITH NEW TRIP LEADER SCHEDULING:  Wayne Johnson read a complaint from Membership Services regarding the amount of time spent explaining to new leaders how to schedule trips.  Discussion followed citing Membership Services should refer recently certified Trip Leaders to the hikingdenver.net website where these instructions are posted under the Leader Tab.  Linda will inform Membership Services (Done 2/22/12 by e-mail to Rachel Scott referring to this issue.)

TRIP LEADER SCHOOL:  Martha reported dates scheduled are 2/21 & 5/8.  Deb Robak, Bill Markley & Wayne Johnson will assist Martha with the 2/21 session.  There are 10 DG students registered and 2 non-DG students registered.  
WFA  RE-CERTIFICATION:  Linda advised the sponsoring organization used for WFA certification (Emergency Case & Safety Institute – ECSI) has recommended WFA recertification every 2 years.  A task force has been formed to develop a proposal to the recertification for leaders every two years. Those task force members are:  Michael Weaver and Margaret Turner, both instructors in WFA, and Beatriz Silveria, DS&L Committee. CMC is authorized by ECSI as a “technology center”.  Also noted that Lynda Wacht will become co-director of WFA with Jeanette Kehoe when approved by DGC.  After one year, the plans are for Lynda Wacht to become School Director fully responsible for the school.  Lynda is a SNR volunteer and taught CPR courses for CMC several years ago.
SAFETY DISCUSSION:  Cases 2011-A009, 10, 11, 12 and 13 and Cases 2012-C007 & 08 were discussed by Deb Robak of which three were experienced during 2012 BSTS.  Discussion followed identifying the need to provide a letter to the BSTS Director, Joan Rossiter, identifying potential safety actions that could be taken in similar situations in the future.

Hiker Responsibility, including respecting a leader’s decision, providing information to a leader about a hiker’s condition, escorting or offering to escort an injured party to ER or to take them home, was discussed.  It was recommended Peter Laux’s article from 2011 again be printed in the MHM in 2012 with these additions.    It was also discussed that the WFA School Director should be asked to include hiker’s responsibilities and leader’s responsibilities about escorting an injured party to ER or to their home in the WFA session regularly.  
LEADER SKILLS DAY:  Sue Henley and Deb Robak discussed plans for the April 1st Leader Skills Day.  Deb provided a hard copy written proposal and distributed a signup sheet for duties needed to be accomplished on April 1st.

LEADERS’ CLUB:  Sue Henley reported that Leaders’ Club can utilize Thirsty Thursday nights at BWAMM.  Discussion followed regarding a start date which was determined to be June.  Sue will check with BWAMM Director to be certain Thirsty Thursday is held in the summer months. The intent is to have Leaders’ Club, a social gathering, every other month.   Skills Day would serve as an April Leaders’ Club.

LEADER NEWSLETTER:  John Walters as Chair authored the Leader Newsletter.  In his absence it was asked if any committee members were interested in providing this service. There being no volunteers, Deb and Linda will develop the Leader Newsletter which is published every odd month with the Safety Newsletter, published by Deb, on the even months.

DOCUMENT STORAGE:  Linda reported that Chung Chiang, Finance & IT Director, advised the new website to be activated in 2012 does not have document storage capability in Phase I but would have in Phase II.  Thus, it was decided to utilize a thumb drive and continually add documents to the official thumb drive passed from outgoing members to incoming members and to the Acting Chair.

SKILLS MATRIX:  The skills matrix was distributed for members to identify skills needed to support completion of the 2012 Action Plan.

REVIEW OF ACTION PLAN PRIORITIES 2012 DEVELOPED PREVIOUSLY BY CHAIR & COMMITTEE:

Discussion of which action items should be titled major projects for the remainder of the year.

Separate document to follow.

ADJOURNMENT:  9:07 PM

MARCH 19th MEETING:  Deb Robak to chair meeting in Linda’s absence

Agenda to include discussion of approach to replace “mentoring program” as noted in January 13th meeting minutes under Trip Leader School heading.  (Note:  March agenda changed to include definitions of Active Leader.)
SUBSEQUENT INFORMATION FOR COMMITTEE MEMBERS:

Beatriz has agreed to manage an in-house CPR & AED class.  The DGC will need to approve her as a School Director.

She is also going to provide lay-CPR instruction for Skills Day.
Respectfully submitted:  Linda Lawson  3/ 05/12
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